Minutes

Meeting of the Village of Spring Green Plan Commission
And Downtown Design Committee
Wednesday, April 15, 2009
1. Prem called meeting to order as a Meeting of the Spring Green Plan Commission and Downtown Design Committee.

Plan Commission members present: Greg Prem, Linda Donnelly, Joel Marcus, Brad Hutnik, Michael Broh, and Lew Averill. Bob Tennant was absent
Downtown Design Committee members present: No Committee members were present. Yvonne Notbohm, Paul Kardatzke and Chris Staple were absent.
Others present: Wendy Crary
2. Crary appointed minute taker.

3. Approve meeting agenda. Motion by Donnelly, second by Marcus, to approve agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.
Averill arrived at 7:03 p.m.

4. Approve minutes from the March 18, 2009 Plan Commission and Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee Hearing and Meeting. Motion by Broh, second by Hutnik, to approved minutes.  Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding Downtown Design Committee Residency Requirement Criteria. Prem stated, “There have been individuals interested in serving on the Downtown Design Committee, individuals who are Downtown Business owners, however they do not reside in the Village.” “I wanted to start preliminary discussions regarding this issue, according to the League of Municipalities you do not have to live in the Village to serve on the Plan Commission.” Marcus stated, “So, the Village Ordinance specifically states Village Resident and we need to amend the ordinance.” Averill asked, “How long has the Downtown Design Committee existed?” Prem responded, “I would guess ten to fifteen years.” Averill inquired about having a Chamber of Commerce member on the Downtown Design Committee. Marcus stated, “Dawn Eno with the Chamber of Commerce has attended many meetings and the only reason it hasn’t been pursued is because of the residency requirement.” Donnelly stated, “I think there is a broader expertise to draw from if business owners not residing in the Village limits are considered." Averill asked if the Downtown Design Committee is authorized to spend any money. Prem responded, "Not directly, any money spent is approved by the Village Board ultimately." "Even if all three citizen members were not residents of the Village, they still wouldn't have a majority vote." Broh stated, "If all business owners operated the way the Downtown Design Committee does there wouldn't be a need for the Downtown Design Committee." The ordinance regarding the Downtown Design Committee and appointments was reviewed and discussed. Motion by Averill, second by Broh to proceed with amending the Downtown Design Committee residency requirement in the Village of Spring Green Zoning Ordinance. Motion passed with all in favor.
6. General Public Comment. There was not general public comment.
7. Adjourn. Motion by Donnelly, second by Marcus, to adjourn at 7:41 pm.  Motion passed with all in favor.

